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WHO WE ARE
G R A D U A T E  &  P R O F E S S I O N A L  S T U D E N T
A S S O C I A T I O N  ( G P S A )

We offer grants for research, travel, and conference expenses.

We offer funds to support graduate student organizations.

We offer free coffee, printing, and computer pod services.

We advocate for YOU at University Administration Meetings 

GPSA is the official student government of all Graduate and Professional

Students at UNM. We strive to support and promote YOUR interests and

concerns on all university affairs. We offer several resources dedicated to

advocacy, education, and financial support because we want YOU to

succeed. For more information, visit www.gpsa.unm.edu.

What we do to support YOU:

     and at the State Legislature.  

T H E  B I W E E K L Y

N E E D  T O  K N O W

Pages 2-3. Join us for

Club 89 in celebration of

Indian American Heritage

Month and Veterans Day !

Page 6. Learn about

AAPIRC

Page 7. Read an update

from United Grad Workers.

P a g e  8 .  Lea rn  about

A lbuquerque  Teache r s

Res idency  Par tne r sh ip .

Page 15-17. Support HSSC.
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https://gpsa.unm.edu/
https://www.novelpointcoffee.com/
https://gpsa.unm.edu/
http://www.gpsa.unm.edu/
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https://fb.me/e/2do3i75qP
https://fb.me/e/2do3i75qP
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FEATURING

ARTPXPI
MUSICAL PERFORMER

JASON
KAUFFIN
HISTORICAL REENACTOR

LEVI 
PLATERO
MUSICAL PERFORMER

https://fb.me/e/2do3i75qP
https://fb.me/e/2do3i75qP
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Visit the newly opened
Asian American Pacific

Islander Resource
Center (AAPIRC) located
on the 2nd floor of the

Education Building! 
 

Visit with Mishy Wang
AAPI's Student Success
Specialist to learn how

to get involved! Contact
Mishy at

mishywang@unm.edu.

Follow AAPI on Instagram @aapircunm!



A  M E S S A G E  F R O M  U N I T E D  G R A D  W O R K E R S

Take our bargaining survey, and forward it to your colleagues! 

Attend our General Membership Meeting on Thursday, 11/18, 

As the New Mexico Public Employee Relations Board counts our union cards and certifies our

bargaining unit, preparation for contract negotiations is already underway! Here are a few ways

you can help: 

      This is your chance to identify the issues most important to 

      you. To find the survey, you can follow this link or QR code: 

      at 5:30pm! Zoom ID: 976 3085 0585; password: GMMUGW

C O M M U N I T Y
A N N O U N C E M E N T S
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https://www.facebook.com/unmgradworkers
https://unmgrads.ueunion.org/
https://unmgrads.ueunion.org/survey/
https://unmgrads.ueunion.org/survey/
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O P P O R T U N I T Y  T O  P A R T I C I P A T E  I N  R E S E A R C H  S T U D Y

Adult men and women who self-identify as Black or African American, employed as

faculty and/or staff at the University of New Mexico.

Dear Colleagues,

 

We are conducting a research study (Dismantling Constructs of Whiteness in Higher

Education: Narratives of Resistance from the Academy— IRB# 15221) to investigate the

lived experiences of racialized adult men and adult women of color working in various

academic institutions using qualitative research methods.

 

You are receiving this information because you may meet the criteria as follows:

 

The purpose of this research study is to collect qualitative data from adult men and adult

women who self-identify as Black or African American about their experiences in higher

education. 

 

If you agree to participate, this study will involve one 90-minute individual session. The

sessions will be conducted via Zoom or Microsoft® Teams and recorded and transcribed

analyzed for themes. You will be assigned a pseudonym and composite narratives will be

developed to maintain confidentiality as each population targeted are small groups and

maybe known to the researchers.

 

Risks may include the risk of breach of confidentiality, the risk of feeling uncomfortable

responding to assessments and surveys, and the risk of feeling uncomfortable

participating in a research study. The researchers will act in an ethical manner, protect

participant data, and adhere to IRB research protocol and standards. The researchers are

trained in best practices and regulations pertaining to consent. Participants will have

opportunity to drop out of the study at any time and for any reason.

 

Continued reading below
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O P P O R T U N I T Y  T O  P A R T I C I P A T E  I N  R E S E A R C H  S T U D Y  C O N T I N U E D

There may not be any direct benefit to you for participating but it is hoped that

participation will contribute to the advancement of issues critical to the achievement of a

more diverse higher education system in the United States. There are long term benefits

to study participants in that the overall goal is to identify and address issues related to the

experiences of faculty and staff of color on university campuses. The long-term societal

benefit is that we are contributing to the conversation about ameliorating impacts of the

lack of diversity of people and self-awareness of the dominant narrative on college and

university campuses in departments, administratively, in the classrooms, and in other

spaces like libraries and labs. The national conversation on the experiences of faculty of

color is growing and this work will add to that corpus.

 

You will not be compensated for participating in this project.

 

You do not have to be in this study, your decision to be in any study is totally voluntary. 

 

If you feel you understand the study and would like to participate, please contact the

Principal Investigator and/or the research team member you are responding to (see

below)

 

Thank you for your time,

 

Project Team

 

Teresa Y. Neely, PhD, Professor, and Assessment Librarian, Principal Investigator

University Libraries, CULLS,  

1 University of New Mexico, Albuquerque, NM 87131.

Cell Phone:                                     505-507-4628 (working from home since March 2020)

Email:                                              neely@unm.edu               

 

Evangela Q. Oates, Ph.D., Westchester Community College, NY

914-606-6573                  evangela.oates@sunywcc.edu

mailto:neely@unm.edu
mailto:evangela.oates@sunywcc.edu
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Campus Lobo Food Pantry
 

SUB Room 1093
(first floor across from the computer lab)

 

The Campus Lobo Food pantry is now in the SUB! Current

students are welcome to visit room 1093 with their UNM

ID for free groceries! If these times don’t work for you,

please call us to make an appointment.

C O M M U N I T Y
A N N O U N C E M E N T S
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A  M E S S A G E  O N  B E H A L F  O F  T H E  C H I E F  I N F O R M A T I O N  O F F I C E R

In response to global trends and other emerging threats related to information security,

President Stokes has asked UNM IT to make a focused effort on accelerating

improvements to our security controls in 2021-2022 (President’s Message, 7/26/21 and

11/8/21). The first update, based on industry best practices, enhances the safeguards

protecting LoboMail accounts by using Sender Policy Framework (SPF)* to help prevent

email address spoofing.

NOTE: These changes apply only to UNM LoboMail (unm.edu) users. These changes will not

be made to the security controls for HSC accounts or other email accounts that are not

managed by UNM IT.

What does this mean for you?

Beginning 11/29/2021, to further protect LoboMail users, emails that are likely to be a result

of spoofing will be quarantined. Spoofing is where the “From” address does not match the

originating email system. While this approach has been proven to be very effective at

protecting against malicious emails, it can result in the quarantining of legitimate

messages. When an email is quarantined, instead of receiving the original message, you

will receive a message telling you that this email is quarantined.

Please see FastInfo 7900 for detailed information on addressing email quarantine notices.

If you believe the email was sent to you by a legitimate sender, please contact UNM IT

Customer Support Services at 277-5757 to the request the release of the email for delivery

to your Inbox. Hours of operation are Monday – Friday, 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Due to the healthcare nature of the Health Sciences Center, there are variations to services

and support for HSC students, faculty, and staff. If you have questions regarding HSC

technology services, please contact the HSC Service Desk at 272-1694 or HSC-CIO-

notices@salud.unm.edu.

* Sender Policy Framework (SPF) is an Internet standard protocol (RFC 7208)

recommended by the Internet Engineering Task Force to help prevent spoofing by using

“From” addresses to determine if an email came from a source approved by the sender's

domain. The receiving email system then processes the email based on the SPF

information returned by that domain.



C O M M U N I T Y
A N N O U N C E M E N T S

14

https://learningcentral.unm.edu/
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Consider supporting the Health
Sciences Student Council (HSSC)
by donating to Roadrunner Food
Bank and UNM Children's
Hospital.
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Consider supporting the Health
Sciences Student Council (HSSC)
by donating to Roadrunner Food
Bank and UNM Children's
Hospital.
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L O O K I N G  F O R  O T H E R  R E S O U R C E S ?

African American Student Services (AASS)

American Indian Student Services (AISS)

Associated Students of the University of New Mexico (ASUNM)

Collegiate Recovery Center

Community Engagement Center (CEC)

NM Dream Team

El Centro de la Raza

Graduate Resource Center (GRC) 

Graduate and Professional Student Association (GPSA)

Graduate Studies (GS)

Kiva Club

LGBTQ Resource Center

Lobo Guardian

LoboRESPECT

Men of Color Initiative (MOCI)

Office of Career Services

Project for New Mexico Graduates of Color (PNMGC)

Student Activities Center (SAC)

Student Government Accounting Office (SGAO)

Veteran & Military Resource Center (VRC)

Women’s Resource Center (WRC)

United Grad Workers (UGW)

C O M M U N I T Y
A N N O U N C E M E N T S
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https://afro.unm.edu/
https://aiss.unm.edu/
http://asunm.unm.edu/
https://recovery.unm.edu/index.html
http://cec.unm.edu/
https://www.nmdreamteam.org/
http://elcentro.unm.edu/
http://unmgrc.unm.edu/
http://unmgrc.unm.edu/
http://gpsa.unm.edu/
http://grad.unm.edu/home/
https://www.facebook.com/unmkivaclub/
http://lgbtqrc.unm.edu/
https://loboguardian.unm.edu/
https://loborespect.unm.edu/
http://menofcolor.unm.edu/
https://career.unm.edu/
http://pnmgc.unm.edu/
https://sac.unm.edu/
http://sgao.unm.edu/
https://vrc.unm.edu/
http://women.unm.edu/
https://unmgrads.ueunion.org/


W E  C A N  S H A R E  Y O U R  M E S S A G E  W I T H  A L L  G R A D U A T E  &

P R O F E S S I O N A L  S T U D E N T S  A T  U N M

Our team is dedicated to promoting the resources available to Graduate & Professional Students

at UNM. If you want us to highlight an event, program, or other resource available to Graduate &

Professional Students, please email a request to gpsa@unm.edu with a brief description and flyer

to include in the next newsletter. 

All requests should be made one week prior to the publication of the GPSA Communiqué. The

deadline for submissions to be included in the next newsletter is 5:00 PM on Friday Oct. 1, 2021.

W A N T  T O  S H A R E  A  M E S S A G E
W I T H  G R A D  S T U D E N T S ?

O U R  T E A M  I S  H E R E  T O  S U P P O R T  Y O U  A N Y  W A Y  T H A T  W E  C A N !  

R E A D  O U R  F R E Q U E N T L Y  A S K E D  Q U E S T I O N S  

Why do I have  GPSA charge on my bursar's account? Students enrolled in a degree-seeking

graduate program at UNM are required to pay a student fee to GPSA. This fee goes to funding

UNM programs and organizations and is allocated annually by the Student Fee Review Board.

Students who do not pay this fee are not eligible to apply for scholarships or grants through

GPSA.

Are new UNM Graduate & Professional Students eligible to apply for grants? Yes. You are

eligible to apply for SRG, PDG and NMRG (if being offered in the semester) if you meet the

respective grant’s requirement. However, you are not eligible to apply for the Graduate

Scholarship Fund (GSF) if you are in your first semester.

W A N T  T O  L E A R N  M O R E
A B O U T  G P S A ?
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mailto:gpsa@unm.edu
https://sfrb.unm.edu/


Are grants and scholarships offered every semester? The Student Research Grant (SRG), Professional

Development Grant (PDG) and Graduate Scholarship Fund (GSF) are offered in every semester i.e. Fall,

Spring and Summer. However, the New Mexico Research Grant (NMRG High Priority and General Priority)

are offered only in the Fall Semester.

Can I apply to multiple grants in one grant cycle? Yes, you can apply multiple grants in the same grant

cycle, but each grant requires a separate application i.e. Statement of Proposal, Budget sheet and Letter

of Recommendation (if required).

Can I utilize my grant award another semester? Yes, you can. The funds which are sought for the event

or activity must be utilized within the next, current or previous funding period.

Ask a question. Didn't see your question in our list of FAQs? Submit any questions you have on our

website. If your question is urgent or specific, please submit an email directly to the appropriate

Committee Chair for a quicker response. 

W A N T  T O  L E A R N  M O R E
A B O U T  G P S A ?  

C O N T I N U E D

CONTACT US!
O F F I C E  P H O N E :  ( 5 0 5 )  2 7 7 - 3 8 0 3

E M A I L :  G P S A @ U N M . E D U  

L I S T S E R V :  J O I N  O U R  L I S T S E R V
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https://gpsa.unm.edu/resources-faq/faq.html
https://gpsa.unm.edu/resources-faq/faq.html
mailto:gpsa@unm.edu
https://www.instagram.com/unmgpsa/
https://www.facebook.com/unmgpsa
https://twitter.com/unmgpsa
mailto:gpsa@unm.edu
https://gpsa.unm.edu/about/listserv.html

